
STATE OF MICHIGAN 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

LANSING 

 
 
 

May 22, 2022 

 Senator Jon Bumstead, Chair 
 Representative Luke Meerman, Alternate Chair 
 Joint Committee on Administrative Rules 
 Room 327, House Office Building 
 Lansing, MI  48893 

 Subject:  SECOND WITHDRAWAL: MOAHR Administrative Rules Division No. 2020 39 
HS-Child Caring Institutions; JCAR No 21-69 

 Gentlemen: 

On May 18, 2022, I had submitted the Department of Health and Human Services’ (DHHS) 
proposed child caring institution (CCI) rules, MOAHR No. 2020-39 HS, JCAR No. 21-69 
under MCL 24.245a(10) for your review. Based on the suggested edits to the ruleset from 
the Senate Legal Counsel’s Office to our Department on May 19, 2022, DHHS is once 
again respectfully requesting permission to withdraw the rule set to amend the rules in 
accordance with the edits, effective immediately.  

Once the appropriate edits are made, DHHS will resubmit the final rules. 

 Sincerely, 

 Mary E. Brennan 
 DHHS Regulatory Affairs Officer 

cc: Katherine Wienczewski, Administrative Rules Manager, Michigan Office of 
Administrative Hearings and Rules 
 Deidre O'Berry, Michigan Office of Administrative Hearings and Rules 
 Tim Reeves, Legal Counsel, Michigan Joint Committee on Administrative Rules 
 Rachel Hughart, Legal Counsel, Michigan Joint Committee on Administrative Rules 
 Members of the Joint Committee on Administrative Rules 
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